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Metropolitan Water Reclamation 
District of Greater Chicago 

January 26, 2022 

  

Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago 
Legal Department 
Attn: Susan T. Morakalis, General Counsel 
100 East Erie Street 
Chicago, IL 60611 

 

RE: Case No. WMO-VP-21-02 / 1301-1303 E. Algonquin Rd. Schaum burg, IL a/k/a 90 North 
District West Park I 

Ms. Morakalis: 

Per our meeting on October 29, 2021 with Maureen Durkin and staff from MWRD's Local Sewer 
Systems Section, Engineering Department, the Village of Schaumburg has decided to formally withdraw 
our Petition for Variation, Case No WIVIO-VP-21-02 for the 90 North District West Park. 

In lieu of pursuing the variation request, the Village has instead submitted a letter to the District in 
response to the open public conmient period for the proposed amendment to the WMO. It is the Village's 
intent for our letter, and comments contained therein, to be entered into the public record and responded 
to by the District. We hope that the District's board will come to understand the issues that the Village has 
raised in our letter and take these into consideration for future amendments. 

We appreciate the District's continued willingness to listen to our concerns as well as the effort your staff 
has put into researching/reviewing the overall Veridian Development and 90 North District Park project. 
Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact Todd Wenger, Landscape 
& Design Planner at twengerschaumburg.com  (847.923.3866). 

Sincerely, 

VILLAGE OF SCHAUMBURG 

Julie Fitzgerad 
Director of Community Development 

Pc: Maureen Durkin, P.E. CFM, MWRD - Local Sewer Systems Section, Engineering Department 
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